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 04-05/11 Retreat for the 

Seminarians. 
On November, 04-05, we had our final retreat for the 

year. It was directed by Sr. Adilce of the Paulinas 

Sisters and we had na opportunity to reflecton the 

year that was coming to a conclusion and our 

vocations. 

 

 Retreats at the Seminary. 
This month we hosted two retreats from the Marist 

Parish. The first was for the group of the 

Comunications Pastoral, together with members of 

the Pastoral for Children on November 06 and the 

second for the musicians of the Parish on November 

13.  

 

 

 11/11 The arrival of Abel. 
On November 11, the newest member of the 

Community arrived, Abel, a Marist seminarian from 

Peru. He will sit the entrance examination for the 

Philosophy Faculty and continue his studies here in 

Brazil. Welcome Abel!  

 

 

 

 11-15/11 Retreat in Curitiba. 

After a request by the Marist Laity of Curitiba, Parana, 

the seminarians Mauro and Matheus went there to 

preach a retreat for them on November 12. They 

stayed on until November 15 to celebrate Fr. Colin´s 

Day with them. 

Novembro 
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 15 /11 Founder´s Day and the 

Beginning of ministry of our new 

District Superior. 

Here was a day to celebrate! Not only did we 

remember our Founder, Fr. Colin but also it was the 

beginning of ministry for the South American District 

Superior, Fr. Miguel. To celebrate our Founder is to 

recall our origins and his courage and strength of will 

in founding this Project of 

Mary. and Fr. Colin, pray for us! 

 

 

 24-25/11 Aprovation of our 

seminarians in Philosophy. 
As everyone knows, our students Mauro and 

Matheus finished their studies in Philosophy this 

year, but before this they had to pass the De 

Universa, the last test required by the Faculty. 

Congratulations guys!  
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 26/11 Formal Dinner to end the 

year´s activities. 
To conclude our activities for this semestre we 

went to a restaurante on 

November 26 and also farewelled our two pre-

Novices. 

 

 Visitors to our Community. 

 

Didi, a friend of Fr. José Maria 

 

Br. Jordan of the Salesian Congregation 

 

Netinha, Mauro´s Mother. 

 30/11 Final Mass of the 

Semester. 
We have come to the end of our semestre of 

Formation. It has been a difficult year but we have 

come to the end with God´s help. Our thanks to the 

Formation team, members, laity and all those who 

have contributed during this semestre. May the Lord 

reward you all abundantly! 
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 01/12 Graduation of Mauro and 

Matheus. 

After three years of study finally arrived the long 

dreamed of Graduation Day. On december 01 the 

Novices, Mauro and Matheus graduated as Bachelors 

of Philosophy. 

 
 

 

 

 02/12 Travel Day for the Novices. 

At last arrived the day when the novices were due to 

travel to the Novitiate in the Philippines. Matheus and 

Mauro were to have travelled together buta t the last 

moment Mauro tested positive for COVID-19 and is 

now in quarantine before he can travel. Meanwhile 

Matheus has begun his journey. 

 
 

Important Notice. 

During the months of December and January 

the Seminary will be on holiday and for this 

reason there will be no monthly jornal. We will 

return next year! 

 

 

 

 


